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A Lifetime in 
4-H

A Few Memories From Annette
When I was nine years old, I wrote the following about 4-H – 

This year in 4-H was my first year. I think more people should join 4-H because it is a good experience.

Just two years later, I had this to say –

The year was too short. I didn’t finish everything I wanted to do. (I still feel that way to this day about nearly everything in my life!)
By thirteen, I had become more reflective –

During the past year in 4-H, I learned a lot about myself and coping with other people.

Youthful excitement had grown into mature understanding by the time I was fifteen – 

When I started in 4-H, as a shy 9 year old, I never imaged that in a mere six years, I would have done so much, or come so far in 4-H. Looking back on the past year, I’ve come to realize how much effect the early years in 4-H have on the later ones. 

But perhaps my favorite of all, I wrote in my final year – 

Each year, as I sit down to write my 4-H story, I reflect back on my years of club work, camp and different functions I have attended for 4-H. In some ways, it has been such a short time and yet I feel that 4-H has enriched my life in many ways. If I hadn’t participated in 4-H events, I wouldn’t be as self-confident as I am.
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Don’t Forget

Club Logo Ideas Are Due

Gnosis 4-H Club needs a logo of it’s own, something that will make it stand out in a field of clovers! Hopefully, you’ve been working hard on your designs. Bring them to the October club meeting!

Science Fair

Entries need to be postmarked by October 2nd, so mail them even if you aren’t certain yet on participating. 

Even if you aren’t entering an exhibit, if you love science, it’s worth the drive to come and hear the member demonstrations and some of the symposium seminars.

Minutes From September

The members spent the pre-meeting time running around the grass and playing.

President Luis called the meeting to order. 

Annette reported that her printer ran out of ink before she managed to print the attendance sheet. She’ll have it at the next meeting. There were no guests to be introduced.

Annette reported that the county 4-H office has moved and the library is set-up for visitors. She invited everyone to go by there and make use of the books, learning guides and other tools they have to offer.


Annette reported that she still hasn’t gotten any information on the Science Fair and Symposium. 

There will be a 4-H day at the Staples Center later this year. Annette will update the club when more information becomes available.

Gnosis 4-H Club will be in the 4-H booth at the LA County Fair on September 16th, from 2pm until 4pm.

Annette offered to make extra copies of the newsletter when needed if people wanted to give them to interested families.

Annette spoke briefly about ways we can market 4-H to make our own club stronger.

Planning for the spring 4-H fair is starting and Annette asked for the club’s help in creating more activities, especially for the Clover Buds and Joeys, during the two day event. The club agreed by general consensus. 

Annette asked for another volunteer to help with the Clover Buds and Joeys. Maria joined Kat in volunteering to help out our youngest members. Annette will be getting them information and assisting them with the program.

Gnosis will be helping to set up the decorations at the district achievement night. Nik and Annette plan to attend.

Nik was presented with his white star for Primary/Clover Bud achievement. 

President Luis adjourned the business portion of the meeting.

Vice President, Membership
 

 The vice president for membership is responsible for membership promotion and for documenting the club’s recruitment activities. S/he also functions as greeter to guests, visitors and interested families, introducing guests during the club meeting.

Secretary

The secretarial duties include maintaining the roster of members, recording attendance at club meetings, replying to mail received by the club and maintaining a binder containing club documents for the current year.

Treasurer

The treasurer is charged with helping to plan the club’s budget for the year, maintaining all the banking records in support of club expenditures and income, and providing financial accountability to members, the public, and the University.

Activity Leader

The activity leader is responsible for providing activities, games, and songs that help members build club spirit, 

President’s Corner

Starting with the next newsletter, this area will be used by the club president to communicate on various issues and topics relating to the club and to 4-H in general. 

In addition to having a volunteer for the office of president, we also have member volunteers for VP of Membership, Sgt. At Arms, Activity Leader and Treasurer.

Vice President, Programs

Development and distribution of an annual club program calendar and leadership of the club’s educational programs are the primary responsibilities of the vice president of programs.

Secretary

The secretarial duties include maintaining the roster of members, recording attendance at club meetings, replying to mail received by the club and maintain a binder containing club documents for the current year.

Communications Officer

The communications officer is responsible for keeping club members and the community informed about the good work the club is doing, so that the club can gain community support and respect. S/he also keeps 4-H parents informed about upcoming events and ways in which they can support the club. S/he submits news releases to the media, maintains a club scrapbook documenting club projects, events, celebrations and activities, and helps to publish the monthly club newsletter.

Interested Members

If you are interested, let Annette know as soon as possible, before the October meeting at the latest so you can be added to the slate.
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Gnosis 4-H Club





Did you know –





That 4-H was started over 100 years ago as a way to better educate youth living in rural areas? Their founding belief was that by teaching the youth, the youth could then in turn teach the adults. Over the decades, urban youth have joined rural members in experiencing all that 4-H has to offer. But the core belief remains the same – educate the youth so that they can educate others.
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Club Program Schedule For The Next Six Months


October 9th 


Refreshments – Kat�Program – The Symbols of 4-H – The Pledge, The Flag, The Motto


November 13th (The Calendar handout has the wrong date)


Refreshments – �Program – Photography: Basics of Taking A Good Picture


December 11th 


Refreshments – Potluck�Program – “The One Family Is Going to Hawaii So We’re Throwing A Party” Party


January 8th 


Refreshments – �Program – There’s Treasure In Your Neighborhood! Intro to Letterboxing


February 12th 


Refreshments – �Program – You Be the Judge: How to Judge Just About Anything Well


March 11th  


Refreshments –�Program – Dress Rehearsal for Field Day Participants
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Upcoming Events





October 9th 


Club Meeting





October 11th 


4H Science Fair and Symposium


More information about this at the September club meeting.


October 14th 


District Council and Hi 4H Meeting





October 16th 


4H Fair Meeting





October 17th 


District Achievement Night


Get your awards for 2002/2003 4H achievements!


November 1st 


Make-it-with-Wool





November 11th 


District Council and Hi 4H Meeting





November 13th 


Club Meeting





November 20th 


SGV Fair Meeting





November 22nd


County Council and Hi 4H Meeting





December 11th 


Club Meeting





December 11th – 13th 


Western All Breeds Show




















Nik’s Winning Fair Photograph





Project News


Gaming Project


Luis and Nick have formed a group determined project focused on creating role playing games, or RPGs. They plan to learn about what goes into creating a good RPG and then create their own game for others to play. Anyone interested in joining is welcome to do so – contact Annette for details.





Wildlife Project


Members of the wildlife project this year will once again work on their own observation journals. They will also be involved once more in aiding some local wildlife. For this year, the endangered field mouse has been selected. Members will create homes for these tiny creatures out of old tennis balls and then observe the impact of the efforts over several months.


Foods and Nutrition/Breads


We are still in need of a kitchen to use for the foods and breads projects. We don’t need anything chef-size, but it does need space for 4-6 people to observe and work.
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Don’t Forget Membership Fees and Enrollment Forms


Since the forms need to be mailed to the county office prior to our November meeting, everyone needs to bring their forms to the October meeting.�The insurance fees for this year are $6 per member aged 5 and older. I’ll be sending one check to the county for the whole club, so cash is very welcome and make checks to “Michael Keenberg”.








Gnosis 4-H Club


10142 National Blvd. #308


Los Angeles CA 90034-3884





September’s Program Highlights





Annette and Nik introduced everyone to Flat Shelby and Flat Nicole, two travelers visiting them. They passed around their scrapbook of travels their own creations have had and discussed how the hobby can expand your knowledge of the world.


They then handed out a variety of paper dolls, both people and animals, for everyone to choose from. Members colored their dolls and made clothing and hair for them, turning them into unique creations.


Annette plans to mail the club’s travelers off to other 4-H clubs around the country. Everyone was asked to return their completed travelers and journals to Annette as soon as they are finished. She will get them laminated and handle the mailing.


Flat Travelers are from the book, �Flat Stanley.





Having fun before the club 


meeting begins.
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